Minutes
Special Meeting of the Board of Education

Mt. Diablo Unified School District

October 6, 2009
Board Members:  Gary Eberhart, Paul Strange, Linda Mayo, Sherry Whitmarsh, Dick Allen
Administrative Staff:  Interim Superintendent Dick Nicoll, Associate Superintendent Alan Young, Assistant Superintendents Gail Isserman, Rose Lock and Pete Pedersen

CALL TO ORDER
Gary Eberhart called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., in Room 91, at Northgate High School.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None

Negotiations
The Board gave direction to staff regarding the MDEA contract. 
RECONVENE OPEN SESSION
The Board returned to open session in the little theatre at Northgate High School at 7:05 p.m.  President Eberhart led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Interim Superintendent Nicoll introduced Carolyn Mills, from Mills Associates, who discussed that the purpose of the public hearing was to hear oral comments on the adequacy of the Draft Environmental Report for the Northgate High stadium lighting project.  Carolyn stated that the 45-public review comment will end on October 22, 2009.  All written comments will be addressed in the final EIR report.
PUBLIC COMMENT

The following members of the community including students, parents, and neighbors spoke in favor of the project and the issues addressed in the Draft Environment Report:  Marianne Barabak, Justin Lowell, Alex Cost, Jim Jochner, Ralph Austin, Kassie Wenzell, Pete Torrey, Dave Farrabee, Jeff Gaizella, Jay Chafetz, Susan Gordon, Craig Eller, Bob Krueger, Arthur Pelayo, Karen Navolio, Mike Escobar, Monica Fitzergerald, Nancy Schott, David Rinard, Daniela Rinard, Scott Holder, Faith Brewer, Matt Erickson, Kevin Wiceman, Alan Xu and Shiela Traum.
The following members of the neighborhood expressed concerns and issues with project as addressed in the Draft Environmental Report such as lighting, traffic, sanitation, segmentation, wildlife, and emergency vehicle access:  Dan McCarthy, Ken Evans, Linda Locke, George Eiler, John Edwards, Kirk Musacchio, John Gerk, Carol Lucido, Charles Orman, Scott Stegeman, Ed Schoemmer, Nesto Vaschetto, Rich Juelos, and George Malpass.

President Eberhart thanked everyone on behalf of the Board for their comments.  

Interim Superintendent Nicoll stated that all written comments should be addressed to Pete Pedersen via email or regular mail.  He also stated that comments may be sent to him or the Board members and they will be forwarded to Carolyn Mills for response in the final report.   The final report will be presented at a Board meeting in December.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

